
 

January 20, 2016 
 

 

 

 

The Honorable Janice Pauls, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Pauls: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2468 by House Committee on Federal and State 

Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2468 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2468 would prohibit a school district from adopting a policy that would prohibit an 

organization from conducting activities on school property solely because the activities include 

the possession and use of air guns by participants.  In addition, a school district could not 

prohibit the possession of an air gun by a student on school property if the student is a participant 

in the activities of an organization. 

 

 Individuals participating in events that would have the use of an air gun on school 

property may be required to sign, or have a parent or legal guardian sign a liability waiver to 

relieve the district, school, and all school personnel from liability for any claims from activities 

involving air guns. 

 

 According to the Department of Education, enactment of HB 2468 would have no fiscal 

effect. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Dale Dennis, Education  


